COOPERATIVA GESTIONE
TRASPORTI ALUNNI SCUOLA
EUROPEA VARESE

Varese, 6 November 2024

TO THE PARENTS OF PUPILS OF EUROPEAN SCHOOL

Ref.: procedure in case of snow or ice,

The Cooperativa Trasporti and the Headmaster of the School wish to inform you of the following:

1. “Snowlice during the night may cause a delay in the bus service”
The pupils are requested to wait at the bus stop for up to half an hour, after which they may return home
for the rest of the day.
The buses may not be able to reach a few bus stops, in which case parents are requested to take their
children to the nearest accessible stop.

2. “In case of snowfalls or ice during the night the bus companies responsible for the transport may
declare themselves unable to carry out the service”
Consequently, the Headmaster of the School after consulting the Cooperativa Trasporti may decide to
close the school for the whole day.
In the event of prolonged closure, starting from the 2nd day of closure, the School will activate distance
learning according to the modalities set out in the "snow dossier" (www.eurscva.eu).

To receive confirmation of closure of the school, parents may, from 7:00 a.m. access the website
of the school:

www.eurscva.eu

In case there is no indication that the school is closed, this means that the School is open.

The school community is invited to consult the website of the school from 7:00 a.m.

3. Parents who bring their children to school themselves are begged fo use only means of transport
that are adequately equipped, not to block Via Montello and to follow the instructions given to them.
Disciplined execution of the above will avoid delays for everyone.

Thanking you for your understanding and cooperation,

The School The President
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A. Farinelle F. Scabini




